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HO HO HOLY SMOKES!  This is my final column as your Chapter President!  
Where did the time go?  When I took over after Phil Gutmann, I had more hair, 
was a lot thinner & had 4 kids in grade school.  Now Iôm fat & bald, I have a 
daughter in college, and two young men who are on their way to college in the 
next couple of years!  Time marches on doesnôt it?  Although the person looking 
back at me in the mirror looks old & tired, I sure donôt feel oldé..at least mentally!  
I still feel like a kid at heart and at least my sense of humor is still intact!  Iôve been 
blessed to have been chosen as your club President for these past 8 wonderful 
years.  Weôve done a lot of great things as a club since Iôve been at the wheel, for 
which we all should be very proud of.  I mentioned much of this in the November 
newsletter, so I wonôt re-hash it, but kudos to all of you who have been integral in 

moving this club forward and helping us grow and evolve to the next level!  The friendships Iôve made over 
the 15+ years in this club, I will treasure forever.  Some of the dearest and closest friends I have; Iôve met 
through this Chapter.  For those who know me, to say that this club has been a huge part of my life would  
at best, be an understatement!  Itôs truly been a labor of love for me.  The countless hours spent in my of-
fice at home working on club stuff, the constant recruiting, promoting, and marketing of our Chapter to the 
public has all been a worthwhile endeavor, that I wouldnôt trade for anything.  If I had to, Iôd do it all over 
again the same way; through hard work, dedication and execution.  For the 14 years I was on the FRV 
board, I want to especially thank all of the folks who have been on the board with me during that time. 
Many of you have come and gone and but a few still remain on the board! Your tireless dedication and 
hard work has never waivered.  I recognize your efforts and I thank you for rolling up your sleeves, getting 
your hands dirty and getting it done!  You guys know who you are and Iôve enjoyed working in the trenches 
with you!  The harder we worked, the better our club became!  Iôve always said you get out of it what you 
put into it; and lets face it some of us just have a different work ethic compared to others.  Most importantly 
I want to thank my wife Margie and my children.  Without their unending support and understanding of how 
much I love this crazy sport and this club; I could have never been successful without them!  They took a 
backseat to this club for years.  The FRV chapter always came 1st and the countless hours I spent working 
to make this chapter a success was understood by all of them.  I appreciate that and I am thankful that they 
understood and supported me when it came to working on all things for this club.  Now itôs time to re-
calibrate and focus on them, and whatôs important in their lives.  In the next two years my boys will be off to 
college and Margie and I will be certified ñempty nestersò.  For those of you in that position now, I cannot 
imagine how it is having spare time to do whatever YOU want with YOUR schedule.  I canôt fathom that 
now, but Iôm sure I will settle in once things change.  For now, I am hoping to spend as much family time as 
I can with them and enjoy as much time together as possible.  As I relinquish the reigns of the club I will 
become more focused on preparing the boys for college and athletics at the collegiate level if we are 
blessed with that opportunity.  For now I will be content fishing with friends in THEIR boats, enjoying the 
company of family and friends and maybe even netting a musky or two in the process!  Itôs been a great 
run and Iôve enjoyed every minute of it.  Thank you for having the faith in me to be your leader for (4) 2-
year terms.  I hope that you are as proud of this club as I am.  I also hope that each of you continues to be 
an ambassador of this sport by introducing someone new to musky fishing as often as possible.  Youth is 
the life blood of this and any sport.  If we plan on having it last ,we need to continue to introduce young-
sters into this sport. I am thankful that Steve Kroll our current Treasurer has agreed to become our club 
President starting January 1st, 2015.  Steve will continue to run the Fundraising Banquet, but Treasury 
duties will be taken over by Pete Barber: who is no stranger to this position!  I am confident that Steve will 
continue to ñraise the barò and make this club bigger & better than it is right now.  He is a true professional 
and much like myself, has devoted countless hours to this club over the years.  We are seeing the fruits of 
his labors now, as the monies raised at our fundraising banquet continues to increase every year; which in-
turn allows us to do more things for this club and the musky fishery.  From my family to yours, I hope you 
all have a blessed, safe Holiday Season & a Happy New Year!  Itôs been an honor being your ñcaptainò and 
thanks for letting me ñsteer this shipò!!  Thanks for all of the great memories!! I hope your 2015 musky sea-
son is the best one ever!  God Bless! 
 

 Rich Gallagher 
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GENERAL MEETINGS 

7:00 PM @ SCHAUMBURG GOLF 

CLUB/CHANDLERôS CHOPHOUSE  

401 N. Roselle Road in Schaumburg, IL.  

(847) 885-9009 

BOARD MEETINGS 

6:00PM at Cabelaôs, on Wednesdays 

following our General club meeting. 

All members are welcome to attend. 

WWW.FRVMUSKIE.COM 
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2014 BOARD MEMBERS 

 
Frank Lucido -   Membership Director
                          847-559-8300 
 
Mark Lamont -             Media Director 
                        847-791-4766 
 
Steve Kroll        Youth Director 
Steve Crook        Res. & Stocking Dir. 
Mel Wagner       Membership Director 
Blake Pawlikowski            PR Director   
Todd Minor      Speaker Director/ IMA 
Jimmy Ziebka           Outings Director 
Pete Barber                   IMA Delegate 
Dan Lamkin       Trade Show Director 
Ken Miller                 Contest Director 
Hugh Flack                    Chapter Rep.  
Tim Crews        Merchandise Director 
John Deutinger                      Website 
Loren McDowell                           ALD 
Mark Rue                                     ALD 
Dave Klop                                    ALD 
Pat Harrison                                 ALD 

OFFICERS 

President                  Rich Gallagher 
                        847-341-1723  
 
Vice President         Dan Koniewicz 
 
 
Treasurer                        Steve Kroll  
 
 
Secretary           Blake Pawlikowski 

  

Our thanks goes out to Chandlers and their fan-

tastic staff for donating their banquet rooms to us 

every month!  We can show our appreciation by 

attending the buffet dinners before our meetings 

which begin at 6:00PM whenever possibleé This helps to defray 

the costs for our monthly meeting charges.  Please join us as often 

as possible for a great meal and some camaraderie! 

Cost is $13.00/Adults, $8.00/Child - does not include beverage 

SALES @3DPICTURESTORE.COM  

P.O. BOX 8066 BARTLETT, IL.   60103 
347-433-8577 

 

PETER J. BARBER & Associates, Inc. 
CPA & Consultants 

Family & Estate 

Tax Planning & Preparation 

Business Accounting & Taxes 

(847) 726-7267 
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Website: laxreproductions.com 

Bus Phone: 715-547-3710 

Cell Phone: 715-490-3710 
Email laxreplicas@hughes.net 

Got photos youôd like to see in our 

monthly newsletter?  Can be any-

thing outdoor related, kids fishing 

photos, great fish pics, hunting, 

scenery, weather, sunsets, wildlife 

etcé. Any species is OK doesnôt 

have to be just muskies!  Please e-

mail newsletter editor Rich Gallagher at  

rgallagher@awtlabelpack.com and weôll get it in the 

next months issue for you! 

DECEMBER 10TH CLUB MEETING FEATURING  

S T E A L T H  T A C K L E ! !S T E A L T H  T A C K L E ! !  
Join us for the final club meeting of the year as we wel-
come John Bette from Stealth Tackle. Anyone who 
musky fishes is familiar with the exceptional quality 
leaders and customer service that John provides to his 
clients!  Stealth Tackle was established in 2006 and their 
main focus is on building high quality leaders & live bait 
rigs. All of their leaders and rigs are hand made one at a 
time and assembled in the USA by a small staff; with an 
emphasis on quality and dependability. Nothing is out-
sourced outside of the USA!! John and his staff work 

closely with some of the biggest and well known terminal tackle supply companies in the fishing 
industry!  This helps them to constantly stay on top of the new technology. Join us as John co-
vers the ins and outs and the doôs and donôts of using leaders.  He will have some of his leaders 
for sale as well. Stop on by for the final meeting of 2014!  Enjoy some great food & some Holiday 
cheer with your fellow club members.  Donôt miss Johnôs presentation and see 1st hand what 
quality leaders look like! We will also host the canned food drive for the Elgin Womenôs shelter 
that evening.  All attendees who bring a canned food item or other non-perishable item will re-
ceive FREE admission that evening (weôll waive the $3.00 cover)!!  Please help us to deliver an-
other truck load of goodies to the Elgin Womenôs shelter just 
in time for Christmas!  They really appreciate our generosity! 
Donôt forget, itôs also our Annual Lure Swap and Sell night.  If 
you have anything fishing related that youôd like to sell; you 
must reserve a table for $10.00 in advance with Jimmy Ziebka.  
E-mail Jimmy at muskie1211@att.net  There will be 10-12 ta-
bles available for rent and they are sold on a 1st come/1st 
served basis (1 member per table).  So if you want to sell you 
stuff, you must rent a table for the evening.  Get your $$$ into 
Jimmy Z ASAP.  All tables must be paid for in advance.  No 
tables will be sold the night of the meeting!  Hope to see you 
ALL there on December 10th for the final get together of the 
year!   

DONôT FORGET TO BRING SOME CANNED GOODS FOR THE FOOD DRIVE!! 
 

http://laxreproductions.com/
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LARRY DAHLBERG IS IN THE HOUSE!

THURSDAY JANUARY 8TH, 2015   
 

On Thursday Janu-

ary 8th, 2015 FRV 

proudly presents the 

legendary Larry Dahl-

berg star of Hunt for 

Big Fish TV! Dahlberg 

a MN native, started 

with In Fisherman back in the early 80ôs as a writer for the magazine as well as a face on the 

show.  He became involved with fishing tournaments and found himself doing less & less fishing 

as a result.  He thought he could do his own TV show and from the outset was comfortable co -

starring with monster fish.  "Ever since I was a kid, that's what tripped my trigger, big fish,'' he 

said.  Dahlberg cut a demo and sent it to ESPN. For a long while he heard nothing.  Then one day 

he received a fax saying he should come to New York immediately.  "I signed the deal for the 

show at the airport,'' he said, "and never looked back.''  Now, some 15 years later, Dahlberg 

might be the most traveled angler in history. Certainly he has caught more big fish than anyone, 

among them peacock bass from the Amazon and giant perch from the Nile.  "That was one of my 

favorite trips, to Egypt, where we camped along the Nile on a sand beach beneath the stars,'' he 

said. "In ways we were living among people in a culture that is 2,000 years behind ours. And I 

was catching these giant Nile perch up to 200 pounds.ò  Often, little or no angling infrastructure 

exists at Dahlberg's destinations. No guides. No translators. Sometimes no boats or motors.  

When this occurs he makes do on the fly. Which is part of the show's appeal. A member of the 

Freshwater Fishing Hall of Fame, Dahlberg is a world -class fisherman whether he has a fly, bait -

casting or spinning rod in his hand. Known for the flies that bear his name --  the "Dahlberg Div-

er,'' for one, has fooled many a northern pike --  and an ability to cast his own jigs and pour his 

own plastic baits, Dahlberg is, simply, among the world's elite anglers.  Come join us on Thursday 

January 8th, 2015 when Larry presents his seminar entitled ñTranspositionsò.  What is 

ñtranspositionsò you ask?  According to Larry ñDoing what I've done for the past 25 years, travel-

ing to a strange place to catch not just a fish , but a very large specimen of a species I may know 

little or nothing about; has taught me that the art of "transposition" might be the most important 

tool in angling.  Especially when "they're not biting"...Transposing environmental clues, tactics 

and strategies from one place, species or discipline to another.  

 

Admission is $10.00/person at the door.  The buffet dinner runs from 6:00PM -
7:00PM and the cost is $13.00/person.  The menu for the evening will be: Spicy 
beef goulash soup, Bakery rolls , Baked Mac N Cheese with tomato and bacon  

Chicken Schnitzel, Boiled Red Potatoes, Spaetzle sauteed with onion and bacon  
Chefs special dessert.  

The meeting will begin promptly at 7:00PM.  The Schaumburg Golf Club is locat-
ed at 401 N. Roselle Road in Schaumburg, IL.  All meetings are open to the pub-

lic, so grab a friend and come on out to see Larry Dahlbergôs presentation. 
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Wisconsin DNR stocks 11,000 

Muskies in Local Lakes 
 
The Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
has stocked 11,304 extended-growth muskellunge 
raised in the Gov. Tommy Thompson State Fish 
Hatchery at Spooner in nine Sawyer County lakes 
this fall.  Fisheries biologist Max Wolter said the 

numbers stocked locally are: Barber Lake, 253; Grindstone Lake, 3,108; Lake Hayward, 
253; Lac Courte Oreilles, 4,031; Radisson Flowage, 255; Sand Lake, 480; Round Lake, 
1,488; Big Sissabagama Lake, 650; and Whitefish Lake, 786.  ñThat total number of fish is 
much higher than the last couple years (3,000 in 2013, 5,000 in 2014),ò Wolter said. ñOur 
men and women at the hatchery in Spooner deserve a lot of credit for raising this many 
musky on top of producing a ton of walleye this year.  ñThis year the musky eggs came from 
Lac Courte Oreilles, where our hatchery crews were able to find some really big females to 
use,ò Wolter added. ñNext year eggs will be taken from Lost Land and Teal lakes.ò  Fisheries 
staff implanted small radio tags in about 4,500 of the fish that were stocked in Lac Courte 
and Round Lakes, Wolter said. Some of the tags were purchased using a grant from Mus-
kies Inc.  óThose tags will allow us to track the growth and survival of these fish throughout 
their life,ò he said. 
 

Save The Date!!  
The FRV will be holding its Annual Awards Banquet and Fundraiser on 

March 14, 2015 at Chandlers Chop House in Schaumburg  Illinois from 

5:00PM-9:30PM. The event will honor FRVôs 2014's top anglers and present 

some of the clubs accomplishments during the past year. We will have a ton 

of prizes to be won in silent auction and bucket drops as well as some fun 

games. Our prize list will include tickets for local sports teams like the 

Blackhawks, jerseys and other sports souvenirs, guide trips and resort packages, appliances, artwork and 

jewelry. We will also have gift cards to restaurants and entertainment venues. For both the Muskie and multi

-species angler we will have an assortment of tackle. And, of course, our freezer full of meats and seafood 

and our $1,000 in cash! Ticket packages will be priced the same as last year at $100, $50 and $35. Each 

package includes dinner and raffle tickets. Ticket order forms will be available at monthly meetings or on 

the FRV website under the products tab. The website is FRVmuskies.com  Visa and MasterCard are accept-

ed. Seating is limited to 225 so get your orders in early, especially if you need a table. For more information 

contact stevekrollcpa@sbcglobal.net  



 

 

   FROM THE MEMBERSHIP CORNERé   
When was the last time you went to the MI website and updated 

your personal information on your member profile?  If MI doesnôt 
have your most current e -mail address or phone number, neither 

do we! We are making a concerted effort to reach out to our 
membership through various media channels and one way for us 

to keep you up to date with the goings -on in our club is through e -mails and phone 
calls from our board!  Please take the time to update your data at 

www.muskiesinc.org so we can better keep in touch with you!  Also we want to re-
mind our members not to let their memberships expire, so when you receive a re-

newal letter from either FRV or MI, please donôt procrastinate; renew your member-
ship promptly!  You have the convenience of renewing your membership at the 

monthly meetings, or by e -mail to: franklucido@ameritech.net  or www.muskiesinc.org . 

Happy Holidayôs from Frank Lucido and Mel Wagner!!! 
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